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South African Securitisation Forum: Investor Subcommittee – Report

The main project undertaken by the Investor Subcommittee has been standardised reporting. This has been put on hold until the Fitch RMBS methodology change has been finalised. This has been a time consuming process for the banks.
Due to the fact that the South African investor community meets regularly through Asisa Bondcom, it was agreed that the SASF Investor Subcommittee’s main function would be to report back on issues raised through Asisa.
We have not held a recent investor meeting, but here are the topical issues that have come up in Asisa Bondcom:
1. Covered bonds: I am not sure of the definitions, but we would classify covered bonds as on-balance sheet securitisation. Investors have been debating the merits of covered bonds. While some investors welcome the development as it potentially offers long-dated, low risk bonds, others worry about the structural subordination of senior lenders. The debate is ongoing.
2. Regulation 28: Supportive of credit which should encourage the further development of credit as an asset class.  There was clearly some concern about structured credit, with the debt from listed companies being given much larger allocations. But by increasing the allocation to these companies and banks, there is less crowding out of securitisation which is positive.
3. JSE listing requirements: This has had limited impact on investors as the general view is that the impact is on issuers and arrangers.
4. Auction methodologies: There has been ongoing debate about the various auction processes. It is acknowledged that some dialogue with arrangers may be beneficial to discuss auction methodologies that may suit different issues.
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